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ANNOUNCEMENT PURSUANT TO RULE 704(5)(b) OF THE LISTING MANUAL OF THE 
SINGAPORE EXCHANGE SECURITIES TRADING LIMITED 
 

 
Pursuant to Rule 704(5)(b) of the Listing Manual of the Singapore Exchange Securities 
Trading Limited, the board of directors (the “Board”) of Wee Hur Holdings Ltd. (the 
“Company” and together with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) wishes to announce that 
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP (the “Auditor”), the independent auditor of Wee Hur PBSA 
Master Trust (“WHPMT”), in which, the Company and Reco Weather Private Limited hold 
50.1% and 49.9% unitholding interests of WHPMT respectively as joint venturers as at 31 
December 2024, has included a material uncertainty related to going concern in their audit 
report dated 26 April 2024 (the “Independent Auditor’s Report”) on the audited financial 
statements of WHPMT for the financial year ended 31 December 2023 (the “Audited 
Financial Statements”). The Auditor’s opinion is not modified in respect of this matter. 
 
A copy of the Independent Auditor’s Report, together with the extract of Note 2.1 to the Audited 
Financial Statements, is annexed to this announcement. 
 
The Audited Financial Statements have been prepared on a going concern basis which 
contemplates that WHPMT and its subsidiaries will continue to meet its obligations and can 
therefore continue normal business activities including the realisation of assets and settlement 
of liabilities in the ordinary course of business.  
 
Wee Hur Capital Pte. Ltd., being the manager of WHPMT (“WHCP”) has evaluated the going 
concern issue of WHPMT and determined that WHPMT and its subsidiaries are expected to 
successfully refinance its debt facilities. Based on this assessment, WHCP is confident that 
WHPMT will have adequate resources to continue operating and preparing its financial 
statements using going concern basis.  
 
The Board confirms that sufficient information has been disclosed for the trading of the 
Company’s securities to continue in an orderly manner. The Board is not aware of any material 
information that requires disclosure but remains undisclosed as of the date of this 
announcement. 
 
Shareholders are advised to read this announcement in conjunction with the Independent 
Auditor’s Report. 
 

By Order of the Board 
Wee Hur Holdings Ltd. 
 
 
Tan Ching Chek 
Company Secretary 
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